
                                                                                                                           
Dear campers & families,

Highlander Children’s Justice Camp is sooooooon!!!  We will be expecting you at Highlander between 3:30 & 4:30 p.m. on Sun. July 10. Parents should return for their children on Sat., July 16th at 10:30 a.m. at which time parents will be presented with a program, picture taking time, and lunch. Our theme this year is “I Can Help Make a Change.”  We will be focusing on how people individually and collectively can make changes happen.  We will help the campers figure out some causes or issues that are important to them.  We will show how individuals can come together to make their opinions known and to influence others. 

As with previous years, parents are expected to donate a minimum of 4 hrs. per child to help make this a successful camp experience and keep the costs down.  Perhaps you would like to research and let us know if you have or know about any books, DVDs, games, or other resources that relate to our theme or peace, justice, equality, etc. that would be appropriate for these children  We always need people to assist or conduct classes in arts, crafts, music, dance, games, nature studies, or environmental science.  Drivers are needed to and from the pool on Tue. and Thur. evenings  (families are invited to stay and swim – Highlander does not have a bus for our transportation).  Those of you from out of town might like to help clean up at the end of camp.  Please contact me by mail, fax, e-mail, or phone to let me know how you will be contributing your 4 hrs. 

I have enclosed the traditional picture-list of things to bring and not to bring to camp. You are asked to bring a bath towel for your own use after showering.  Bed linens are provided. Bring a sleeping bag for the campout at the pavilion if you have one at home or you may use blankets (we can no longer take the mattresses from the beds).  Please remember to put your name on any items you do not want to get lost (esp. expensive items such as a camera).  Also, please pay close attention to the items you should NOT bring.  We will have a CD/ tape player for group use at the dance, so you may bring CD’s and tapes.  Do NOT bring a personal player since it distracts and keeps campers from participating with the group.  We have plenty of food including snacks, so do NOT bring personal snacks to keep in your room (put the food items for group use in the kitchen when you arrive), and do NOT bring money (there are no snack or drink machines at the camp). Cell phones must be checked in with the director (you may call parents during break times & evenings). Bring enough clothing for the whole week.  The washing machine is only to be used in the event of an accident with the permission of the directors (in the past many children have laundered much of their clothing and used huge quantities of laundry detergent, overloaded the machine, caused the machine to overflow, etc.) Parents, please emphasize the importance of the above information to your children.  

Wed. evening will be talent and skit night at 7:30 p.m.  Families are invited to attend.  Bring any items you need to perform such as music instruments (we have a piano at the camp), music, costumes, etc.           


Enclosed are health, first aid, and permission forms.  These must be completely filled out and turned in to the camp staff the first day of camp. 
     
Items we need you to help us collect – bring to camp if you have any of these.  DO NOT go out and buy any of these items – only bring old items you already have on hand. 
1.  Cloth material – scraps – any size, color, etc.
2.  Felt scraps – any size, color, etc. 
3.  Yarn – any color or length
4.  Children’s clothing sizes about 3 to 4 – these will not be returned
5.  Clothing, shoes, hats, jewelry, and other prop/costume type items (different cultures, 
         styles, periods, etc. – to be used for drama class and skits) – ***you may take these
         back home 
6.  Any items that can be used to make creative “things” for our “secret friends” – ex./
         buttons, feathers, string, ribbon, colored paper, sequins, bows, beads,
         shells, very small boxes, tissue paper, pop cycle sticks, foam – ANYTHING!!
7.  Bubble blowing equipment – how about some home made items??
8.  Magazines – esp. old National Geographic and family and home type
We need the use of a sewing machine for the week (old & not “fancy”).  Please contact me if you have one available.
***Parents, everyone needs to sign up to bring an evening snack item for the group.  Please contact me to select a snack item to bring.  Also, we need several families to sign up to take kids to the pool on Tue. (leave at 5:45. return about 9:00) and Thur. (leave at 5:15 and return about 8:15). Each person must have a seat belt in order to ride in your car. You may choose one or both evenings.  Siblings may come and swim, too. 
Please let me know if your child is a vegetarian.***  


Please contact me, Lynda Anderson, to: sign up for snacks, to sign up to drive campers to the pool, discuss with me your commitment for your 4 hrs. donation time, if you have a sewing machine available, and let me know if your child is a vegetarian.  Contact the Highlander office for directions to the center. (Directions are also on the Highlander website:  www.highlandercenter.org 


***Please note, you should not come any earlier this year than 3:30 on Sat.*** 
Contact info:

Home PH. (865-933-4554), Cell (865-599-3626), FAX (865-933-4554), 
email (lyndaca49@aool.com), 
address:  (Lynda Anderson, 400 N. East End Rd., Strawberry Plains, TN  37871) 
Highlander:  Office PH. 9:00 – 5:00 M-F (865-933-3443), FAX (933-3424), 
email (tcoward@highlandercenter.org) 
Thomas Coward’s address (Highlander, 1959 Highlander Way, New Market, TN  37820) 

Guess that’s all folks! Look forward to seeing you soon!! 
Lynda Anderson
.
        

